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September 9, 2013
Dear Parents and Guardians,

I warmly wish to welcome you and your child to Spanish 2 at Beacon. Building off of their foundation from Spanish 1, this course will serve to reinforce and expand upon all four modalities of language learning: Speaking, reading, writing, and listening. By the end of this course, students will not only be able to speak in the present tense, but also talk about the past and future. Students will engage in eight different thematic units: At school, special events, our community, memories from the past, in the news, television and cinema, Bon appétit, and the future. The primary text will be Realidades 2, which is new to the Beacon curriculum and one of the best series for the foreign language classroom. Students should go to http://www.phschool.com/webcodes10/index.cfm?fuseaction=home.gotoWebCode&wcprefix=jdk&wcsuffix=0001 to find the online companion to our textbook. Here they can find vocabulary practice activites, etc. Also, students can visit my website at www.ratcliffe.weebly.com for handouts, calendar of events, resources and FAQs.
Spanish 2 will be an adjustment for many students, as we will hold them to the Spanish only policy. Because many students are only exposed to the Spanish language for fifty-five minutes a day four days a week, it is important that they communicate in the language as much as possible. By abiding by this policy, students will ensure a high participation grade while perfecting their linguistic skills. Students will sign the pledge attached to the syllabus and return it to his/her teacher. 

In addition, to the Spanish only policy, the department also has a few others, which will ensure that students achieve academic success. As clearly stated on the syllabus, students must arrive to class on time prepared with all their materials. Excessive lateness and unexcused absences will result in a lower participation grade. Likewise, if students are not in class, they are not learning. If a student is absent, he/she is responsible for making up and passing in all assignments upon returning to school. Late work is not accepted and extra credit is not offered. Please look closely at the syllabus to see how your child’s grade will be calculated. Academic honesty is an important part of the Beacon community. All work turned in must be the students’ own. Students must be careful not to use electronic translators or receive help from native speakers. If students are struggling or would like some extra help, all teachers have reserved hours for tutoring both during the day and after school. Tutoring hours are posted in the classroom and on the portal. During the first few days of school, students will bring home a detailed syllabus outlining all classroom policies and the thematic units. Please read the syllabus carefully with your child to ensure a smooth year. Both you and your child must sign and return the last page of the syllabus to his/her teacher. 

On behalf of the Spanish department at Beacon, I wish all students and parents a productive and engaging academic year. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. I look forward to working with you and your child. 

Sincerely,

Rachel Ratcliffe
rratclif@beaconschool.org

Spanish Teacher
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